Alba Borough Minutes March 13, 2023 Monthly Meeting

The Alba Borough Council held the regular monthly meeting at 6 pm at the Alba Christian Church. The meeting was opened by President Carol Bastion.

The minutes from the last meeting were read. Lorelei Colton made the motion to approve the minutes, Danielle May seconded the motion. The minutes were approved.

Treasurer's report was read. Broc Forbes made a motion to pay the bills and Ron Colton seconded the motion. The motion passed and the bills will be paid.

Old Business:

The check from Repsol Oil and Gas company was for royalties of the Roloson parcel that was forfeit after the sheriffs sale of the property.

The letter of request for the new light pole on Cemetery street has been sent to Penelec via email and mail. We are waiting for a response back.

There were no updates on PennWisp at this time.

There were no updates for the Alba Park at this time.

The new property deed needs to be notarized. No subdivision is needed for the new property. Mayor Dale Palmer will go and sign the deed once Chris is available to sign as well.

New Business:

There were multiple programs and announcements sent from PennDOT that were briefly discussed. Those who are interested in any of the programs can attend or see Tricia Jackson for details.

The West Branch COG Equipment Show and training days will be held on 05/17/2023, RSVPs are due by 05/05/2023.

A letter from the Bradford County Humane Society was read concerning the absence of contracts with municipalities. They will be expanding their facilities and asked for money to be sent based on a donation basis rather than contract. Ron Colton made a motion to donate \$100.00 to the Bradford County Humane Society, Broc Forbes seconded the motion.

The Canton Volunteer Firemen's Relief Audit report was passed around. See Tricia Jackson if you would like to see the report.

The following reports have been completed for the Alba Borough, The Municipal Composting Report, Foreign Fire Insurance Report, and the Financial Audit Report.

Ron Colton addressed a concern regarding the hole next to the stream on the property the Borough is purchasing. Suggestions included fencing around the hole or fixing the embankment in that area of the stream. Ron Colton will be in contact with Dough McKlinko to see if he would be able to assist in remediating the issue.

Present were: Tricia Jackson (Sec./Treas.), President Carol Bastion; Vice President Lorelei Colton; Mayor Dale Palmer; Councilmembers: Danielle May, Broc Forbes, Ron Colton, Tom Hojnowski

Guest: Caleb Jackson

Carol Bastion made a motion to adjourn the meeting. Danielle May seconded the motion.

Respectively submitted by,

fre Joeban

Tricia Jackson

Alba Borough Secretary/Treasurer